MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE NORTH BABYLON PUBLIC LIBRARY HELD ON TUESDAY, JUNE 21, 2016
The meeting was called to order in the Library by the President, Mrs. Fogel, at 6:04 p.m.  Dr. Wroblewski, Mrs. Schechtel, Mrs. Leibowitz, Mr. Horowitz, Library Director, Mrs. Nicolazzi, Librarian III, and Mrs. Ledesma, Secretary and one guest were present.  Ms. Hare was absent with prior notice.   Two additional guests arrived at 6:13 p.m.
The floor was opened to remarks from guests.  One guest addressed the Board of Trustees and stayed for the remainder of the public session. 
On a motion by Mrs. Fogel, seconded by Dr. Wroblewski, it was unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the May 17, 2016 Board meeting.
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Cultural Programming Fund Treasurer’s Report for May.

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Library Fund Treasurer’s Report for May.
On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Financial Report for May.

The Director’s Statistical Report for May was noted.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to pay the bills on General Ledger Trial Balance Nos. 796 & 797. 
Mr. Horowitz updated the Trustees on the HVAC/Boiler project.  The units are to be ordered and should be ready for installation in the fall.  
Mr. Horowitz advised on the circulation desk carpet replacement. The carpeting was installed on June 20th after library closing.  Mr. Horowitz was present during the installation which took place from 8:00 p.m. to 3 a.m.
Mr. Horowitz was pleased to report that Senator Phil Boyle was able to secure a bullet grant for the Library in the amount $20,000.
The Trustees discussed matters relating to the Library Proposition Vote. On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to appoint Mr. Anthony Scelso as Clerk for the Library Proposition Vote.  On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the appointment of election personnel as presented in Exhibit A.   It was also agreed, on a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, to appoint Mrs. Susan Amandola as Permanent Chair for the Library Proposition Vote.  It was noted that absentee ballots would be made available.    

The Trustees reviewed and discussed the revised Equal Employment Opportunity and Discrimination Policy as presented in Exhibit B. On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the revised Equal Employment Opportunity and Discrimination policy as presented in Exhibit B with the amendment of typographical errors.
The Trustees reviewed and discussed a proposal submitted by Bond, Schoeneck and King to review and modify if necessary, the Library’s Harassment and Discrimination Policies and to provide training on such policies to the employees and management of the Library.
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to accept the proposal as presented in Exhibit C at a cost not to exceed $2,500.
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to approve the request to discard (1) Hewlett Packard Series 1200 printer as presented in Exhibit D.

The Director’s Report was noted.

The Department Head’s Report was noted. 

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel , it was unanimously agreed to approve the Personnel Report as presented.
The floor was opened for remarks from guests.  Two guests addressed the Trustees.
The guests left the meeting at 6:40 p.m.

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to enter into executive session to discuss matters relating to personnel issues at 6:40 p.m.
Mrs. Nicolazzi and Mrs. Ledesma left the meeting at 7:15 p.m.

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn from executive session at 7:30 p.m. and resume the regular business of the meeting.

On a motion by Mrs. Fogel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to approve the salary increments as presented.
The next meeting of the Board will be held on July 19, 2016 following the Annual Reorganization Meeting at 6:00 p.m.

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 7:31 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,








Heidi Leibowitz






            Assistant Secretary

